
 
PEZ meeting minutes 
 

Date  17 February 2011 

Time  6 pm 

Location Adelaide South West Community Centre  

Attendees Kim Hill, Atma Pramoda, Hugh Hunkin, Eric Nicholson 

Apologies Rachel van der Linden, Ben de Jonge, Sophia McRae 
 
Chair:  Eric Nicholson  Minutes: Hugh Hunkin 
 
No# Discussion Action 
1 Business from previous Strategy Sessions 

PEZ has decided to focus on holding permablitzes around 
Adelaide after discussion at strategy sessions held on January 20th

and February 6th. Permablitzes will be the means for getting 
permaculture education out to the mainstream. 
 

 

2 PEZ Permablitzes around Adelaide 
Numerous possibilities for permablitz sites were discussed.  It was 
decided that Atma’s house would be blitzed in March, Eric’s in 
May, and perhaps the ‘patch’ at the showgrounds site in June/July. 
This would be before the show in September, and perhaps be an 
opportunity to publicise PEZ’s activities or hold a launch event for 
PEZ permablitz.  It could be carried out with the help of market-
goers on a Sunday to get community involvement. 

Eric to send a PEZ 
permablitz promo 
blurb for the Urban 
Ecology newsletter. 

3 City Farm 
Eric noted that Mark Parnell had shown interest in the City Farm 
project and wants to raise it in parliament.  He has been sent 
copies of correspondence with other members of parliament. 

 

3 Permablitz planning for Atma’s place 
 
 

Atma will host a 
design meeting at 
4pm on Feb. 28th 

4 Newsletter 
Eric raised the idea of putting out a newsletter to the database, but 
there was not sufficient news to make it worthwhile. 
 

 

    
5 Meeting closed 7pm 

 
Next meeting:  
Thursday, March 17th 2011 
 
Note: Meetings are now held on the third Thursday of each month 
at the South West Community Centre (171 Sturt Street, Adelaide) 
from 6 pm until about 7pm. Meetings are followed by the 
committee meetings of the Permaculture Association of SA. 

 

 


